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Welcome back everyone!

Diary Dates:
Fri 20th Oct – Y3 class Assembly @ 9.30am

Wed 25th Oct – Halloween Disco (details below)
Mon 23rd – Wed 25th Oct – Parent Teacher meetings. Children finishing early (appointment times will be sent home shortly)

Fri 27th Oct – School Closed for Staff Training

Mon 30th Oct – Fri 3rd Nov – School closed for Half Term holidays

Tues 7th Nov – Whole school Flu vaccination

Fri 10th Nov – Y5 class assembly

Mon 20th Nov – School closed for Staff Training
SOFT CLUB – COMING SOON 
The school is organising an after school club that will begin on 16th November and run for 5 weeks until 14th December. This club will be supported by staff from the SOFT project. 

This will be an exciting opportunity for a small group of pupils to take in part in a range of exciting activities and fun trips. 

There will be an opportunity to sign up for this club at the extended schools sign up day (dates to follow). 
 SACRAMENTS
Please see dates below for:

First Holy Communion - 21st April 2018 @ 10am

First Confession - 20th March 2018 @ 2pm

Confirmation – We now have a date! Sunday 18th March 2018.  

(Please note there is always a delay in receiving the confirmation date as it is the Bishop who sets it. The schools have to wait until they are informed)
SHARED EDUCATION
Staff have been working hard to finalise Shared Education lessons with Cookstown PS and Holy Trinity PS.  This year every class Nursery –Y7 will participate in shared lessons across the three schools. The project is growing from strength to strength and the benefits for our young people are immense. If anyone has any questions or queries, please contact your child’s class teacher or Mr Kelly or Mrs Watson.
RSE Consultation (Relationship & Sex Education Policy)

You will have a received a copy of the Compliance policy for Relationships and Sex Education & consultation document. This is part of a set of compulsory policies which we are directed to have as part of our safeguarding provision. There was a delay in sending out due to emergency closures on 16/17th October. Please send your responses back to school by Monday 23rd October.
NEW SCHOOL BUILD

As you know we are in the early stages of planning for a new school building under Fresh Start Funding. This is very exciting news for our school community and we plan to give you regular updates on progress. A project as big as this takes some time but we want to reassure you that there is lots of work going on in the background to plan for it. To date we have set up our Project Board with representatives from the School, Department of Education and NICIE. Recently we appointed an integrated design team led by McAdam Design. Based in Belfast they are one of the largest independent consultancy practices working in Northern Ireland. They have contributed to the development of many School builds across the province and the team will support the school in moving forward with the design of our new school.  We will keep you up to date with progress as we move forward. The future is bright for Phoenix!
PARENT TEACHER MEETINGS

Our Parent teacher meetings will take place on Mon 23rd Oct – Wed 25th Oct. Children will be sent home an appointment time shortly. 

Children will finish early on these days

Nursery – 12 noon

Y1-Y3 finish at 12.45pm

Y4-Y7 and siblings finish at 1pm

HALLOWEEN DISCO

Date:   Wednesday 25th October

Venue:  School Multi-Purpose Hall

Time:   5:45pm-6.45pm for nursery & Y1-3                   

Time:   7pm–8pm for Yr4-Yr7

Admission:   £3.00 each with a maximum of £10 per family including refreshments

· Children in nursery & Yr1-3 MUST be accompanied by an adult in the hall.

· Children are to be collected from the Hall

· Children walking home MUST have WRITTEN CONFIRMATION signed by a parent.

· Children being collected by an adult other than their parent MUST bring written confirmation on the night signed by parent. Due to the high number of children who will be at the disco unfortunately we cannot accommodate pupils from other schools and any past pupils. 
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